February 28, 2025
Dear Residents, Staff and Families,

The J-Hall renovations are near completion and we are awaiting township inspection for the final
certificate of occupancy. Furniture installation has been moved up 1 week and will begin on Monday,
March 10%™. Furniture and finish installation is expected to take 1 week. With the luck of the Irish, we
anticipate that the staff will move into Marketing and Administration the week of March 17™. The
Dunwoody Village Gift Shop will be moving to its new location mid to late March. Get ready to shop!

The Town Meeting will be held in the Auditorium on Thursday March 6™ at 3:30. Please plan to attend.

GIFT SHOP MOVING SALE!

In preparation for the move in late March, all items in the Gift Shop card room (except cards) are now
50% off — blouses, scarves, bags, and sun-dry items such as detergent, dish liquid, etc.). All Christmas
items are 75% off. The Gift Shop is open Monday through Friday from 11:00 a.m. —2:200 pm. Please
come to C-223 to take advantage of the low prices!

COMMUNITY CENTER ELEVATOR

Elevator 9 replacement parts are ordered with the work expected to take place in the month of April.
This was an unforeseen mechanical malfunction of the hydraulic system requiring custom made
replacement parts to properly address this issue.

LOWER-LEVEL CORRIDOR RENOVATION

The lower-level corridor renovation project is complete with the exception of new flooring installation.
This product is expected to be delivered toward the beginning of April with installation to follow soon
after it arrives. The added furniture and artwork for The Hub is anticipated to be delivered toward the
middle or end of March. Once finishes are complete, we will be working with various committees of
residents and employees to plan out the final touches and furniture/artwork for the remainder of the
corridor.

WIFI PROJECT

All material (switches, WAPs [wireless access points], etc.) have been obtained and our vendor is making
a final inventory. We will be meeting in the near future to discuss the installation and schedule of the
new system and to plan out phases of the project. This schedule will be distributed as soon as we have
more information. Additionally, we are working with our contracted IT (Information Technology)
company to develop a solution to not only increase our campus internet bandwidth substantially but to
also install a redundant system to reduce internet outages.

DEER POPULATION

The township has concluded their planned deer population count and data gathering. They will be
working on the next steps to address the deer population in the township and area. We are awaiting the
details of their plan to determine our next course of action.

INFECTION CONTROL
One Residential and 3 Care Center residents are respiratory illnesses and are on quarantine. No staff
members are reported to have respiratory illnesses at this time.

Best Regards,
Maureen



